Susquehanna Area Regional Airport Authority

Executive Committee

September 22, 2017
Minutes

A meeting of the Executive Committee of the Susquehanna Area Regional Airport Authority (SARAA or the Authority) was called to order by Mr. Helsel on Friday, September 22, 2017 at 9:30 a.m. in the David C. McIntosh Boardroom at HIA with the following members of the Committee present:







James Helsel


William Leonard
Also attending were  Timothy Edwards (Executive Director),  Marshall Stevens (Deputy Executive Director), Carolyn Van Newkirk (SARAA Board),  Keith Rodgers (SARAA Board), David Spaulding (Deputy Director, Engineering & Planning), Thomas Peiffer (Deputy Director, Finance & Administration,) Kevin Bryner (Deputy Director, IT), Belinda Svirbely (Deputy Director, Operations, Security & Public Safety), and Camille Springer (Executive Assistant).
Minutes:  The minutes of the August 25, 2017 Executive Committee were deemed approved.
Financials & Dashboard:
Mr. Peiffer reported that year-to-date Total Operating Revenues are 1% better than budget, or $182,509 better, driven mainly by Airline Revenues, Cargo Landing Fees and Unrented Gate Uses. Total Operating Expenses are 5.3% better than budget year-to-date, or $598,085.  Net Operating Revenues are 11% better than budget year-to-date, or $780,594.  Total Income is $765,828.   This excludes the Old Bethlehem Steel lot sale, which is reflected as a footnote on the Budget Summary page.  Mr. Peiffer said that the Senior debt service coverage is 1.5.  On the Sales and Revenue Summary Report, Total Food/Gift Gross Sales are up 1.52% year-to-date.  Total Car Rental Sales are up 2.4% year-to-date.  On the Accounts Receivable Trade Report, for the first time the Accounts Receivable at the end of August were negative, due to prepaid monies coming in exceeding the invoices owed. All of the airlines are paid up-to-date.  Mr. Peiffer added an extra schedule this month:  General Aviation Airports (CXY, FCRA, GRA).  This report reflects how the General Aviation airports’ finances affect the Authority overall.  For the year 2016, Revenues for the three airports were $945,776, total Direct Expenses were $804,628, resulting in a profit of $141,147, with the leader of the profit being CXY.  

Century Bank CD:  Mr. Peiffer said that there is a CD coming due from Century Bank.   Century Bank offered a rate of 1.39% to roll it over for two years.  No Board action is needed.
Bond Process:  On Friday, October 6th, meetings are scheduled with the rating agencies, Moody’s and Kroll.   Staff is preparing the rating presentation for the agencies.  Also, staff has been working on the Offering Statement.  Pricing is expected to be at the beginning of November.
2018 Budget:  The first draft of the 2018 budget will be presented at the Executive Committee meeting on October 20th.

General Business Insurance:
Mr. Edwards reported that this is to award the General Insurance Program Renewal for year October 1, 2017 through September 30, 2018 to the insurance companies proposed by SARAA’s insurance broker, The Graham Co. of Philadelphia, Pa (TGC), for $361,319.  Staff is also recommending continuing our brokerage relationship with TGC for their first option year.  All insurance companies for the new year remain the same.  Overall there is 1.2% decrease in the premiums as TGC secured a 4.9% decrease in the property insurance premium.  Terrorism coverage is included in the Commercial Property premium.  One optional year remains after the year we are starting on September 30, 2017.   TGC has served as SARAA’s broker the previous eight years and has provided excellent service.  The $361,319 of premium will be paid from SARAA’s operation budget.  
There were no objections to forwarding this to the full Board for approval.
Worker’s Compensation Insurance:

Mr. Edwards reported that this is to award the workers’ compensation insurance for the year of October 1, 2017 through September 30, 2018 to the BrickStreet Mutual Insurance Co. of Charlestown, WV for $164,256.  This is a savings of over $40,000 on the annual premium from last year.  The same coverages are maintained.  BrickStreet Mutual compensates Hoaster, thus no broker fee is charged to the Authority.  This will be SARAA’s third year with BrickStreet. This will be paid from SARAA’s operating budget.
There were no objections to forwarding this to the full Board for approval.

Employee Insurance Renewal:

Mr. Edwards announced that this is to allow the Executive Director, or in his absence the Deputy Executive Director to sign renewals for Medical, Dental and Vision renewals effective October 1, 2017 through September 30, 2018.  Arthur J. Gallagher & Co., SARAA’s insurance broker have marketed and brought renewals to SARAA for the upcoming plan year.  The renewals are as follows:  
· Medical and Prescription Coverage:  9.32% increase in monthly premiums

· Dental Coverage (provided by United Concordia), 3% increase in monthly premiums

· Vision Coverage (provided by Highmark Blue Shield), 3.5% increase in monthly premiums

The $1,160,000 annual premiums for Medical, Dental and Vision will be paid by airport operation funds and will be included in the 2018 budget.

There were no objections to forwarding this item to the full Board for approval.

Adjournment:  Mr. Helsel adjourned the meeting at 9:59 a.m.
Next Meeting:   Friday, October 20, 2017, 9:30 a.m., David C. McIntosh Boardroom, HIA
Respectfully submitted:

Timothy J. Edwards
Executive Director

Prepared by: Camille Springer
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